Mendham Recreation Committee Minutes: Oct 13, 2015

In attendance: Bruce DiBisceglie & Ned Panfile.
1. Communications
a. Aug ‘15 Mendham Borough Recreation Committee (MBRC) meeting minutes reviewed.  
i. Minutes and agendas posted to Mendham Borough website.
b. Communications:

1. Email communication from Amy Johanson (re: parade feedback)
c. Meetings: 
i. Bruce attended the Sept 8 Borough Council meetings. 

1. Consensus feedback for parade was very positive. Parade was organized, efficiently run and on-time. No negative comments were received. 
2. Labor Day Review: 

a. Parade was run according to schedule. 
b. MBRC and Knights of Columbus were instrumental to the success at the front end.

c. Amy received suggestions to move Boy Scouts, cub scouts and Girl Scouts/brownies together. Also nursery schools should be closer to middle front.

3. Suggestions/Issues for 2016:

a. Bruce reported that the 2016 budgeting cycle has begun. No major changes are forecasted nor have any been recommended.
4. Prior  Business: 

a. The Harvest Hustle was held on October 3rd and was a success. 

b. The Holly Trail will be on Dec 5th and Bruce confirmed that the MBRC will once again provide hot beverages and donuts. Bruce’s family will help with the concessions.

5. New Business:   
a. Bruce shared that Helen Cleary is retiring and her last day will be October 30th. The committee congratulates Helen and thanks her for her years of fantastic service. Penny Andrus will take over a Recreation Secretary. The MBRC anticipated a smooth transition. 
b. The Gran Fondo was held and Bruce reviewed any issues regarding signage, temporary facilities (port-o-johns) and insurance. Nothing was found to be out of compliance

c. All summer movie and concert invoices have been sent to Municipal Alliance for matching grants.

Next Meeting: 7:30pm, Wednesday, November 11th, 2015 at the Phoenix House
